Minutes of Landings Board Meeting

September 14, 2009

Board Members: Steve Cohen, Dave Littler, Deon Esterhuizen, Mitch Davis

Members Present: Joan Davis, Paul Pudela, Sam DaSilva, Jo and Volker Mulling, Fred Cutting, April Esterhuizen, and Bill Bruckner 

Steve called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.  

Dave read the minutes of the August 3rd meeting and they were approved as read.    

Dave gave the financial report.  To date expenditures on the Wells issue has topped $80K.  Total left in the checking account is $4600.  The report was unanimously approved.

The final legal bill of $1500 was discussed and Dave will contact the attorney to see if the bill might be lowered because of the total amount spend on this issue.

Discussion of insurance followed with a comprehensive report by April Esterhuizen whose background is in Insurance.  At present, the Citizens Dwelling insurance may not be renewed because of commercial activities cited in a particular hanger.  The board is addressing this issue and will have it resolved before the renewal date so as to keep the insurance in force.  An affidavit from the owner, Bruce Saul, is needed to ensure this.  The Insurance Company may want access to inspect each hanger for violations with our agreements.   The board will use code enforcement with the county to stop violations. 

April went on to point out we may be over insured for commercial liability insurance in some instances.  We will look for re-inspection to determine replacement costs to set limits of liability for the insurance coverage.

The next meeting was set for November 9th at 5:30 and the Signature room was reserved.

Meeting was adjourned at 6:45.

